Why inflation may be good for your health
By Dr. Dan Brennan
What do increasing gas and food prices have to do with improving your health?  I admit that it may be a stretch, but could our struggling economy actually help our nation get in better shape? 
For years, health advocates have argued that increasing taxes on tobacco would increase the price of cigarettes and therefore encourage people to smoke less. If this hypothesis is true, then one might imagine that increasing gas prices might encourage us to drive less and walk or bike more. Similarly, escalating food prices might persuade us to eat less and lose a few pounds. Maybe, just maybe, this is what we all need to change our nutritional habits and live a healthier lifestyle.
Most people I talk to have been making a conscious effort to drive less to offset fuel costs. I have seen more people riding their bikes to work and walking their kids to school. I would imagine that more people are walking to the grocery store, post office or to their neighborhood shopping center. By driving less and walking more, we may actually be doing something good for our bodies.

Anyone who has been food shopping or has gone out to eat recently, has noticed that prices have risen considerably. One way to keep food costs down is to eat less. If the cost of food increases ten percent, then consider eating ten percent less food. For someone consuming 2500 calories a day, this would be a reduction of 250 calories per day, enough to lose a pound every two weeks or about 26 pounds in a year. Eating 250 less calories could be as easy as cutting back on soda, holding the mayo or leaving a few bites on your plate with each meal.
While I am certainly not a fan of our increasing cost of living and while it is unlikely that our government is progressive enough to raise food and gas prices in order for us to get in better shape, we should at least try to make the best out of our current situation. This week consider walking to the grocery store one time. Since you will have to carry your food home, you will likely buy less, consume less and save a few cents. Now that makes sense.
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